JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM
FRIDAY 9 JULY 2010
MINUTES

	Present:
	Councillor M Mitchelson (Chair), Councillors R Bloxham, M Bowman, G Ellis, O Luckley, J Mallinson

	
	

	
	M Mooney, J Gooding, D Crossley, M Lambert, A Taylor, C Hardman, 
A Culleton, K Gerrard, J Graham (Minutes) 

	
	

	Apologies:
	P Mason, C Hardman


	JMT 93/10
	JMT MINUTES OF 24 JUNE

	The minutes of the JMT meeting on 24 June were agreed as a true and accurate record.



	JMT 94/10
	MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL PLAN

	The draft Medium Term Financial Plan which will go to the Executive on 26 July was discussed. The effects of the recent government changes are not yet fully clear.  A Taylor and J Gooding will be working on the strategy for dealing with changes and making sure the document links to the Corporate Plan and priorities. C Hardman will look at the impact on Area-based grants - LABGI etc.
The draft Capital Strategy for 2011/12 to 2015/16 was reviewed.  JMT asked for the figures to be re-profiled and the projects listed to give a clearer view, and the details to be available before the Executive on 26 July.


	JMT 95/10
	TULLIE HOUSE UPDATE

	M Lambert updated JMT on the progress so far. A business case is being prepared by Armstrong Watson.  A work programme is in place, and workshops have been held with staff. Eversheds have forwarded their draft report. The date for briefing to Councillors will be 26 October.


	JMT 96/10
	COURT SQUARE UPDATE

	D Crossley informed the group that although a great deal of preparation has been done, there is a question mark regarding the funding from NWDA as there is no formal commitment in place.
D Crossley will work with Cllr Bowman and Neil Griffiths to get a better appraisal of the situation.


	JMT 97/10
	CITY CENTRE DEVELOPMENT PLAN

	The City Centre Development Plan has been prepared. JMT discussed a summary paper outlining the reasons for the study and the conclusions and recommendations coming from it.  D Crossley will do further work before JMT on 19 August.


	JMT 98/10
	TRANSFORMATION PROGRAMME

	Meetings have been arranged for the Leader and Deputy Leader to meet with the Chief Executive, the Transformation Team and relevant Strategic Directors for a briefing on  the opportunities papers and draft structures for Economic Development and Community Engagement.
A Culleton advised JMT that consultation letters will go out this week by mail and with pay-slips to ask staff for responses.


	JMT 99/10
	FORWARD PLAN OF EXECUTIVE DECISIONS

	The Forward Plan of Executive Decisions for 1 August to 30 November was reviewed.


	JMT 100/10
	FORWARD PLAN FOR JMT

	The JMT Forward Plan was reviewed.  


	JMT 101/10
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	· Cllr Mitchelson reported that the Chair and members of the University Board would be stepping down.

· Government Office North West – information re possible closure will be announced next week.



	

	The next meeting will be held on 22 July at 1.00 in the Executive Room.


